
HRC Meeting  

October 9, 2017 

In attendance: 

James J. Gooch, Telessie McGhee, David Smith, Helen Amis, Tony Cozart, Ron Bullock, 
Harold Slaughter, Michael Felts, Patrice Wilkerson, Sarah J. Mayfield, Phillip Harris, 
Dennis Daniel, John W. Wimbush 

Excused Absence: 

Archer Wilkins, William Betts, John Gooch, Ethel Anderson, Dianne Green 

The meeting was called to order with a welcome by Helen Amis. Prayer and Pledge 
of Allegiance by David Smith. Minutes of the prior meeting were approved.  The 
monthly calendar and financial report were distributed. 

Public Comments- N/A 

Committee reports: 

Program & Planning – Dennis Daniel stated that the Candidate Forum in Creedmoor 
went well.  He noted that Gene Troy will be available to come and speak at the November 
meeting. 

Social – James J Gooch - no report 

Education – Dr. Tony Cozart stated that the Youth Leadership activity this past Saturday 
went very well.  He noted that it was coordinated by LaHoma Romocki.  He added that 
there was a small number of students that attended.  He mentioned that it was an 
opportunity for students to look at race.  He stated that it was a good day.  He also 
mentioned that Linda Jordon will lead them in the Martin Luther King, Jr. essays.  

Publicity – Jason Jenkins - Absent 

Grievance – Telessie McGhee - No report 

Old business:  

Helen Amis asked for a report on the Candidate Forums.  The facilitators of the Candidate 
Forums commented that everything went well.  

New Business:  



Patrice Wilkerson stated that the Annual Holiday Dinner is scheduled for Monday, 
December 11th at the Expo Center.  She noted that the Employee Appreciation Breakfast 
will be held on Thursday, December 14th.  Linda Skinner asked that the Holiday Dinner 
be moved to Monday, December 18th.  It will be difficult for her to prepare for two events 
in the same week.  After discussion, the Committee approved changing the Holiday 
Dinner to Monday, December 18th.  

Other Comments:  

Sarah Mayfield announced that the Ribbon Cutting for the Help Center located at 125 
Juniper Court in Oxford was held on Friday, October 6th.  

Harold Slaughter announced that the Granville County Shrine Club will have a Fish Fry 
on Wednesday, October 11th from 11 a.m. - 7 p.m.   

David Smith announced that the Crimestoppers will have a Benefit Program – United We 
Sing at Providence Baptist Church on Friday, October 20th at 7 p.m. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:20 p.m. 

Minutes captured by Patrice Wilkerson 

 

 

 

 

 


